5R'/

October 14, 1963

Rabbi A. H. Lapin 20 Young Avenue Houghton Estates Johannesburg, South Africa

Dear Rabbi Lapin:

With reference to my letter of September 30, Rabbi Lamm has informed me that he will be visiting South Africa beginning the first week in February 1964. Rabbi Lamm's itinerary while in South Africa is being arranged by Mr. Misheiker, who is Chairman of the Jewish Board of Education. He suggests that you arrange with Mr. Misheiker to pick an evening (or perhaps Sunday afternoon) when he can speak to as large as possible a group of orthodox Jewish scientists in Johannesburg. If you have not succeeded in organizing a group by that time, Rabbi Lamm's visit might provide an excellent stimulus for an organizational meeting.

Yours very truly,

Dr. Azriel Rosenfeld President

AR/jk

cc to Rabbi Norman Lamm